CITY OF NANAIMO

THE HARBOUR/.:lCITY:

NEWS RELEASE

Distributed February 7, 2017

Solid waste collections cancelled due to road conditions

Summary

The City of Nanaimo has temporarily suspended collection of garbage, recycling and kitchen waste due to the high
risk of injury from ice and snow conditions.

Residents are asked to bring in their garbage, recycling and kitchen waste for the time being. Please check the
City website (www.nanaimo.ca) and social media accounts for continued updates.

Strategic Link: N/A

Key Points

e All curbside collection services will resume as soon as conditions improve.
e The City apologizes for the inconvenience and would like to thank residents for their patience and

understanding.
e Public Works is currently receiving high call volumes, please only make a call if the matter is urgent.

Quotes

"We have stopped refuse collection today because we found that working in accumulated snow and ice on the
shoulders of roadways is unsafe. A number of refuse collectors have been injured. The Sanitation crew has
been redeployed to work on snow and ice removal from areas including bus stops, steps and bridges."

Charlotte Davis
Manager of Sanitation, Recycling and Public Works Administration.
City of Nanaimo

_30_
Contact:

Charlotte Davis

Manager of Sanitation, Recycling and Public Works Administration
City of Nanaimo

250-758-5222
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View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/2jZuYvf
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https://www.nanaimo.ca
https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR170207SolidWasteCollectionsCancelledDueToRoadConditions.html

